SCHS SAC Agenda

Monday, November 14, 2022
5pm in the Media Center

Welcome & Minutes 


New Business
 
· Public Input on Agenda Items
· SIP Update





Budget Requests 
· Current balance = $14506.08
· $1585 in requests
· All approved unanimously for a total remaining balance of $12921.08
	McClelland
	PE
	I am requesting financial assistance to attend the Share the Wealth Conference in Jekyll Island from 1/26-1/28. This convention will provide strategies to support the integration of reading, math, and science into PE activities which will benefit all students, especially those in our lowest quartile. My goal is to attend this conference so that I can learn new and engaging strategies to bring back to our school. I want to immerse myself into as many professional learning opportunities as possible. This will foster growth as a PE educator and improve our entire department’s standard-aligned instruction to include integration of core subject material that will reinforce what is being taught in the classrooms. When I return to school, I will collaborate and share the material that I learned with my colleagues. My colleagues and I will determine best practices to integrate the new strategies learned from the conference.
	Registration $135
Hotel (2 nights) $350
Sub Funds 1 day $100
Total = $585

	Crawford
	Fine/Performing Arts
	Assistance in covering substitute costs for All State Festival in January (3 days of subs). January 11, 12, 13, 2023 for full days. Estimated cost per day is about $100. 
	$300

	Delanoy 
	ESE
	I am requesting funds to buy groceries and kitchen supplies for my students to be able to cook in the classroom. I am requesting up to $200 to buy all ingredients for recipes and all utensils/kitchen supplies needed to complete recipe at Walmart.
	$200 

	Maderas
	English
	I am requesting funds to purchase copies of novels for our book club students to read so that they can participate in Battle of the Books this year. 
	$500


DAC Minutes Review- the full minutes can be found on the district website. Topics on the agenda included the dual language program, dual enrollment, partnerships in education, safety and security, discipline and the code of conduct. 
  


Student Body Report- Homecoming was a success. Students are finishing up baskets for the Basket Brigade for Thanksgiving. Senior Week was fun and SGA is currently planning Winter Week. The junior board has decided on a prom theme (but it is still a secret). We will play a video to announce the theme on the school news.
  

 


Principal’s Report
· The seniors took the SAT on paper and then the Digital SAT. Things went smoothly, and we look forward to the results. 

· The district does something called a Learning Walk at each school twice a year. They bring district staff and visit classrooms on campus, then provide feedback to the school about our current strengths and weaknesses. It is helpful to have the curriculum specialists provide us with some feedback about the curriculum maps and our engagement strategies. 

· The Futures Board organized Principal for a Day where leaders and business members shadowed principals for the day. A strong school system is important for a strong economy and we appreciate our business partnerships that help us to be stronger. 

· We have another blood drive coming up. High school students are some of the biggest doners thanks to these school blood drives. We encourage any student who is 16 or older to consider donating. 
· Hawk of the Month luncheon will happen at the end of the month. 

· As we move into December, we start to prepare for 2024. December 8th is the High School Showcase for middle school families. We have two academies, AITR and Academy of Finance. We also have the IB program of choice. Students can also get variances to participate in our accounting or web design classes. It will be at the fairgrounds. January we will welcome middle schoolers on our campus for an academy night and then applications and registration will begin soon after. By the end of February, we are to have registration completed for next school year. They stay course requests until early June when we build the schedule.  

· We used to have more CTE opportunities, but they were expensive to support, so the district shifted many of the programs to the ATC/DSC building off LPGA in the early 2000’s. Over time that has evolved back into many of the programs returning to campuses, but the programs are going to specific campuses. Next school year we are looking to add a performing arts academy and this year we did add a medical skills elective that may or may not evolve into an academy, but it has been a big success as a class.  

Adjournment

Next meeting 1/23/23
Sign up for text reminders about meetings by texting @SCHSSAC to 81010. We will not receive your cell phone number and you can opt out at any time!
